## ATTACHMENT 2

## DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

OFFICE OF THE DISTRICT 10 DIRECTOR P.O. BOX 2048, STOCKTON, CA 95201 (1976 E. DR. MARTIN LUTHER KING JR. BOULEVARD 95205) PHONE (209) 948-7943 FAX (209) 948-3895 TTY 711 www.dot.ca.gov



Making Conservation a California Way of Life.

MAY 29'19 AH10:37 CITY\_CLERKS\_OFFICE

May 21, 2019

Tim Ogden, City Manager City of Manteca 1001 West Center Street Manteca, Ca 95337

Dear Mr. Ogden:

In reply to your May 1, 2019, letter and in follow up to our meeting on May 15, 2019, at your offices with you, San Joaquin Council of Government (SJCOG) staff, and City public works staff:

- California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) has previously issued the Right of Way Certification and the City issued the Notice to Owner (NTO) informing Pacific Gas & Electric (PG&E) of their liability on April 23, 2019. As we understand, the City will work with PG&E to relocate the affected utilities.
- This project is 100 percent locally funded through construction and does not have any federal or State funding, so Caltrans does not have further audit responsibilities for the Right of Way activities.

As discussed, Caltrans looks forward to seeing the construction begin on this important interchange improvement project on State Route 120, and if there are any questions please call me at (209) 948-7943 or call Grace Magsayo, Deputy District Director, at (209) 942-6192.

Sincerely,

DAN McELHINNEY, P.E.

District 10 Director

c: Mark Houghton, Director of Public Works, City of Manteca Andrew Chesley, Executive Director, SJCOG Couper Condit, District Director, Assemblymember Health Flora Diane Nguyen, Deputy Director of Planning, Programming & Project Delivery SJCOG Grace Magsayo, Deputy District Director, Program and Project Management